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Dear Residents,

Great news for the residents of the Trumbull Housing Authority!

The $5.3 million was approved by the CT Bond Commission for our capital needs projects.

We will now have the money to fix the sanitary systems, water issues, roads and sidewalks, install new roofs, new windows, new gutters, new doors, and remodel existing units in order to create nineteen ADA units, and more! We hope to start this fall.  

We also received Critical Needs Funding from the Department of Housing to be used for the Congregate for a new sprinkler system, new generator, new ventilation system and a heat pump for the kitchen. We hope to start this fall.

Meet Fernando

Fernando DeLeon is our new maintenance man. He is experienced and personable and I am confident he will be an asset to our THA Team.

Calling All Smokers

The new Smoke-Free Policy affects ALL SMOKERS. It is extremely important that you come to our next meeting to discuss the Smoke-Free Policy on Wednesday, September 12 at 2:00 pm in the Community Room.
Mark Your Calendar

The THA Annual Picnic is Friday, September 7 on the Congregate Lawn. Please join the festivities! There will be a delicious BBQ, music and dancing!  It is $1 for Villagers; please give your $1 to Heather at the THA Office.

New! Stern Village Womens' Club

The kick-off meeting will be on Thursday, September 6 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. 
Refreshments will be served.
We have several daily and weekly activities for you to participate in. Get involved! You will meet new people and make new friends. We’d love to see you!

My door is always open to you. 

Best always,

Harriet

September Activities
Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, September 4, September 11, September 18 and September 25. PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY EVERY MONDAY TO PAULETTE BY 3:00 PM.
9/6 - New! Stern Village Women’s Club will have a kick-off meeting on Thursday, September 6 at 
10:00 am in the Community Room. Refreshments will be served.
9/6 – Garden Club Therapy is back! Garden Club members will instruct residents on Hydrangea centerpiece arrangements on Thursday, September 6 at 1:00 pm in the Community Room. ONLY 12 RESIDENTS MAY SIGN UP.

9/7 – Annual Stern Village Picnic! Join your friends and neighbors for picnic fare, live entertainment, and so much fun! The picnic will be held on the Congregate Front Lawn from Noon – 3:00 pm on Friday, September 7. 
9/11 – Get the latest news, updates and information at the Stern Village Resident Association Monthly Meeting. It will be held in the Community Room on Tuesday, September 4 at 10:00 am. 

All residents are strongly urged to attend the monthly meetings. There is important information that will be discussed, and many things that can affect you. 
9/11 – Nick’s Who’s Who Contest! Resident Nick Vertucci will introduce the contest and hand out fill in sheets to those that want to participate. This will take place following the Stern Village Resident Association Meeting.
9/12 – Rose Mannino of Home Instead Senior Care will be hosting a game of “Wheel of Fortune”. Residents can “spin the wheel” in the Community Room on September 12 at 10:30 am. MUST SIGN UP IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM.
9/12 – Executive Director Harriet Polansky and Resident Services Coordinator Paulette Mack will discuss the new Smoke-Free Policy with ALL SMOKERS. It is extremely important that you attend this meeting! The meeting will be on Wednesday, September 12 at 2:00 pm in the Community Room.
9/14 – RC Mass will be said by a priest from St. Theresa’s Church. Residents can come to the Congregate on Friday, September 14 at 1:30 pm.

9/15 - Saturday Bingo! Win big in the Congregate Dining Room on Saturday, September 15 at 

2:00 pm.
9/17 – There will be creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, September 17. Residents can come to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

9/18 - Join the Executive Director, Harriet Polansky, as she provides news and updates about Stern Village at Harriet’s Tuesday Tea on Tuesday, September 18 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. ALL RESIDENTS ARE WELCOME! Refreshments will be served.
9/24 – Creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, September 24. Residents can come to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.
9/24 - The Trumbull Housing Authority Board Meeting will be held on Monday, September 24 at 
4:00 pm in the Community Room
9/27 – The Chinese Food Luncheon will take place in the Community Room on Thursday, September 27 at Noon. John Vogele will take orders and cash between 9:00 am – 11:00 am in the Community Room. Cost is $7.00 per lunch item from Seven Stars.
Congregate August Activities
(All musical entertainment is at 2:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room)

9/6 – Lynn Lewis




9/7 – Tony Castle & Patsy Shore (Picnic Duet)

9/17 – Arts & Crafts with Allison


9/18 – Patsy Shore

9/20 – Lynn Lewis




9/24 - Arts & Crafts with Allison
Weekly Activities

Monday – Bingo-1:30 pm in the Community Room

Tuesday - Men’s Club-9:00 am in the Community Room; Pokeno-1:00 pm in the Community Room;
Rosary-1:30 pm in the Congregate TV Room (2nd Floor); 

NEW! Bocce with Marty-3:00 pm at the Bocce Ball Court (Congregate Front Lawn)
Wednesday – Bingo-2:00 pm at the Congregate Building; Bread Day – 9:00 am – 3:00 pm in the Community Room
Thursday – Adult Coloring 10:00 am in the Community Room; New! Stern Village Women’s Club 10:00 am in the Community Room (starts September 6)
Friday - Mass-1:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room every 2nd Friday of the month; Bingo–2:00 pm in the Congregate Building; Movie Night-6:00 pm in the Community Room every 2nd Friday of the month

Helpful Information
Trumbull Social Services & Trumbull Food Pantry (203) 452-5198
Senior Outreach Caseworker Jennifer Gillis can be reached directly at (203) 452-5133. She can help with questions concerning SNAP benefits, Energy Assistance, and Renter’s Rebates. For questions regarding the Food Pantry, please call Monica Vallejo at (203) 452-5135.
The Beauty Salon 

Due to illnesses, there are currently no hairdressers available at the salon. We will keep residents updated. 
Trumbull Senior Center
The Center provides services and a social outlet for the senior residents of Trumbull. Annual membership fee is $5.00, and 2018 membership applications are in the Community Room. Their telephone number is (203) 452-5199. 
Lunch at the Trumbull Senior Center

Join your friends and neighbors for lunch at Priscilla Place, Monday – Friday, at 11:45 am. (Suggested donation is $3.25) Reservations should be made 2 days in advance by calling (203) 378-3086 between 10:00 am – 12:00 pm. Need a ride? Call (203) 452-5137 before 10:00 am. Bon Appétit!

Transportation for Groceries or Medical Appointments

The Trumbull Senior Center bus comes to Stern Village on Wednesdays at 9:00 am to go to Stop & Shop. Pick up is at the Community Room. Transportation for medical appointments can be made with Ashley Grace at (203) 452-5137. Please call at least 2 weeks in advance. Rides are offered Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday between 9:00 am – 1:30 pm to Bridgeport, Trumbull, Shelton, Monroe and Stratford. Transportation to Fairfield will be provided only on a very special occasion with permission from the Trumbull Senior Center. 
THA Food Pantry for ALL THA Residents

Our Food Pantry is stocked with non-perishable foods as well as detergents and tissues. It is open daily from 8:30 am - 4:30 pm at the THA Office. Do not go without food and necessities. Please stop by and get what you need.

Parking at Stern Village

Parking is on a first come, first serve basis. There are no assigned spaces. There are limited handicapped spaces, so please allow those that are physically handicapped to use them. Please be aware of how you are parking; do not take up 2 spaces and leave enough room for your neighbor to get in and out. Aides, visiting nurses AND visitors must park at the Congregate building or the parking area nearest the Congregate building.
Maintenance Issues
All maintenance issues must be reported to the THA Office (or Congregate Office after hours & weekends). Maintenance Staff will not handle any issues without a work order.

Maintenance Staff are available Monday – Friday: 7:30 am – 4:00 pm. If there is a maintenance emergency, call the Congregate at (203) 459-1110 x 2.
September Nurse Schedule

Community Room

Friday, September 7 at 11:00 am
Tuesday, September 25 at 9:00 am
Congregate Health Office

Wednesday, September 19 at 11:00 am
Congregate Lunch

Stern Village residents can eat lunch at the Congregate for $11.00 per meal. Residents who are interested can call the Congregate at (203) 459-1110 X 2. Please call at least a day in advance, and hand the money to the Congregate Manager Daisy Torres, or the THA Staff.
The Opioid Crisis

The Trumbull Senior Center will be sponsoring a presentation on The Opioid Crisis and its impact on seniors, senior services providers, residential faculty members, healthcare providers, case managers, and adult children. The event is free and open to the public. It will take place at the Trumbull Senior Center on Thursday, September 6 at 5:30 pm. Please call (203) 452-5199 to RSVP. See the attached flyer for details.

THA Telephone Directory

The Trumbull Housing Authority’s main telephone number is (203) 261-5740. Extensions are:
Extension 1 – Heather LeMoult – THA Administrative Assistant – Work orders and general information
Extension 2 – Neil Gerhardt – Financial Consultant – Questions regarding rent
Extension 3 – Harriet Polansky – Executive Director – General assistance and questions regarding 
                         Stern Village

Extension 4 – Paulette Mack – Resident Services Coordinator – General assistance and questions 
                         regarding Medicare/Medicaid 
The Congregate main telephone number is (203) 459-1110. Extensions are:

Extension 2 – Daisy Torres – Congregate Manager – General assistance, work orders, and questions
                         regarding the Congregate
Extension 3 – Kitchen – Chef Freddy and staff of Creative Culinary
Laundry Machines

1. The Laundry Machines CANNOT take coins! Please make sure that your aides know this! The Laundry Machines will ONLY operate with a Laundry Card. If you need a card, please come to the THA Office, and one will be issued to you. If you are unable to come yourself, please make sure your aide has a signed letter from you giving them permission to get the card. If you lose your card, there will be a $5.00 replacement fee.
2. Everyone must make sure that their clothes and linens are DEBRIS-FREE before washing and drying. Check all pockets and shake off dirt or crumbs from the clothing before putting them into the machines.

The Laundry Machines are new, clean, and simple to use. If you need assistance with them, just ask! You can call or come to the office anytime during business hours.

All the laundry rooms, as well as the one in the Community Room, are closed at 3:30 pm on the weekend as well as during the week. Residents must have their laundry washed, dried, and out of the machines before 3:30 pm.
Residents must make sure that they are placing the detergent and detergent pods in the correct slot! Many residents and/or aides are putting detergent and pods in the fabric softener slot. Everyone that uses the machines must be aware and read the directions and labels. Call the THA if you need assistance at (203) 261-5740.
With Many Thanks

Our thanks to the following individuals and organizations:
To Joyce Aquino for donating the oven glove and hot pot trivet;
To Mark Esposito for cleaning the laundry rooms, the Community Room, organizing the book shelves, helping the office and for his continued kindness;
To Nancy Macisco for her donation of entertainment magazines;
To Nick Vertucci and his daughter for the donation of entertainment and fashion magazines;
To Pat Gracia for cleaning around the Congregate porch;
To Maryanne Garrow and Pat Gracia for weeding and pruning;

To Maureen Bova for coordinating trips, getting Jim’s Ice Cream truck and helping out at the 
Trumbull Helps BBQ;

Special Thank You to Marty Salerno, Bob Paulin, Linda Nassrah, Marilyn Ruben and Mark Esposito 
for helping and calling at Bingo;
Extra special Thank You to Marianne Garrow for providing rides to and from the doctors;

To Pat Gracia for always helping residents with the laundry machines;

To Karen Andalora for taking the time to clean up leftover messes in the Community Room;
To Gus and Joyce Aquino for donating food to the Stern Village Food Pantry;
To those that lend a daily helping hand, we thank you!
Senior Loans
SWCAA (Southwestern Connecticut Agency on Aging) is accepting applicants for the Senior Housing Assistance Loan.  Seniors can borrow up to $1000. The pay back is simple, no interest, and the client sets the payback amount that they can afford each month, even as low as $5 per month. The application is on their website, www.swcaa.org. 
About Paulette Mack, Resident Services Coordinator

Paulette does a wonderful job for our residents by providing assistance to those who need it.
She can help with:
· DSS paperwork (SNAP and Husky Health benefits)
· Medicare/Medicaid information and paperwork
· SWCAA
· Home Health Care/Housecleaning Services
· Title XIX
· Senior Center
· Trumbull Social Services
· Transportation

· Mental Health Services

· Information and Referrals
Paulette is very knowledgeable and extremely personable, but she is not a licensed therapist! Residents must call her to schedule an appointment if they need assistance. Many times she is on the phone with a client, or has someone in her office. Please respect their privacy. Paulette can be reached at (203) 261-5740 X 4, Monday through Friday.

FYI from Paulette
-If you're having problems getting to and from medical appointments due to unsatisfactory service by Veyo Transportation, please contact the following agencies:  Veyo's Quality Assurance Staff at 1-855-478-7350 and New Haven Legal Assistance (203) 946-4811.
-Senior Scams

If you should receive a call or an unannounced visit to be interviewed by the Medicare Current Beneficiary Survey (MCBS), PLEASE do not comply as the scammers are using this survey to obtain your information, but most importantly, your Medicare number.
The Hartford Courant has listed several FRAUDS and SCAMS to BEWARE OF (literature attached).
-Opioids and Older Adults (literature attached).
-Smoke-Free Program
The Trumbull Health Department, in conjunction with the Stratford and Fairfield Health Department, will conduct a 5 week Smoking Cessation Program. The program will focus on addressing triggers and implementing stress management to help quit smoking. As part of the program, an ex-smoker will speak about what worked and the importance of having a support system. The program is FREE and will offer to a group of minimum 5 people or more. If anyone is interested, please let me know.
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